
 

Criminal Justice Advisory Committee 
Thursday, November 7, 2019 

2:30 – 4 p.m. 

Central Conference Room (1020M), 1000 Building 

16101 Greenwood Ave. N, Shoreline, WA 98133 

 

MINUTES 

 

Advisors Present:  Commander Rex Caldwell, Criminal Justice Basic Law Enforcement  
Academy at the CJTC 

   Trooper Katherine Colello-Bidewell, Washington State Patrol  

Chief Al Compaan, Edmonds Police Department 

   Captain Douglas Jeske, Snohomish County SO 

   Chief Cheol Kang, Mukilteo Police Department 

   Victims Advocate, Tiffany Krusey, Lynnwood Police Department 

   Captain Sean O’Donnell, Seattle Police Department 

   Lieutenant Diego Zanella, Lake Forest Park Police Department 

 

Staff Present:  Linda Forst, Faculty Program Coordinator 

   Lauren Hadley, Director of Employer Engagement 

   Anura Shah, Instructor 

 

Welcome and Introductions: The meeting was called to order and members introduced 

themselves.  

 

Approval of Spring Quarter Minutes: The minutes from the May 16, 2019 advisory committee 

meeting were approved.  

 

New On-Campus Housing: Edwin Lucero was unable to attend and provide a report on 

housing. The committee was updated in general that housing has been popular and is at near full 

capacity. About half of the students are domestic, and half international. Four scholarships were 

provided by a donor to the foundation to cover on-year of rent plus linens and household items 

were provided.  

 

Update on New Certificate Program on Criminal Justice Advocacy: Anura updated the 

committee on the new certificate program made up of three courses - CJ135 Current Issues in 

Crime and Society, CJ136 Crisis Intervention, and CJ137 Theories of Professionalism in 

Criminal Justice. These courses support those who want to pursue work along side law 

enforcement.  

 

Status of Professional Navigator Continuing Education Certificate: Anura updated the 

committee on her work to develop a continuing education certificate for those working along 

side law enforcement. The course was promoted and scheduled to run, but enrollment was not 

high enough. The committee provided feedback on cost and other ways to promote the offering.  

 



Comprehensive Local Needs Assessment (CLNA): Lauren asked for time on the agenda to get 

feedback on the Perkins V CLNA regarding outreach to underserved populations and 

professional development for faculty. The committee shared several ways to promote law 

enforcement careers to women and other under represented populations. They included making 

efforts to seek out diversity, involvement with the Women’s Law Enforcement Network, 

ensuring diversity on career panels, and using social media. In regards to professional 

development, the committee endorsed continued participation of faculty in WASPC.  

 

Next Meeting: The next meeting was scheduled for February 27, 2020 from 2:30 – 4 p.m.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  


